MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Monday, November 4, 2013
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald November 4, 2013, in the main study area at 7:00 p. m.
Members Present:





Absent:


Anne Bourner
Domenica McDonald
Don Adams


Richard Cavalier
Peggy Petkas

Fran Vallo




John Clendenin
Bob Taylor

Steven Gerlach






Cristy Stupegia, Library Director

               
 Susan Colbert, Assistant Librarian
The minutes of the October 7, 2013 meeting were reviewed.   Two corrections were made.  First, the donation was made by Jim and Ruth Pennington.  Second, , under number 2 of the Librarian’s Report, it should read “ . . . the library will be closed on Veterans’ Day, but will be open Saturday November 9, 2013.  It was moved by  Richard Cavalier and seconded by Anne Bourner to accept the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence 

None
Treasurer’s Report—Anne Bourner 
The Treasurer’s report for each fund for the month of October 2013 was reviewed by the Board.  Anne Bourner reported that the Back to Basics Fund will be closed out as the funds had to be spent by the due date.  She then answered questions concerning the spread sheet.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Peggy Petkas to accept each of the reports.  The motion carried unanimously.
 Peggy Petkas moved and Bob Taylor seconded to pay the bills presented and any other outstanding bills that need to be paid before the next meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
The need for a new fax machine was discussed.  It was agreed that it should be purchased from the Furnishings account.  Richard Cavalier moved and Anne Bourner seconded the motion.   The motion carried unanimously. 

Librarian’s Report—Cristy Stupegia 
1.  The annual staff Christmas Dinner Party was brought up.  Cristy suggested that it be held either December 11 or December 18, 2013, pending the staff decision on the most convenient date.  Richard Cavalier moved and John Clendenin seconded that the Board pay for the meals in appreciation for all the good work the librarians do.  The motion carried unanimously. 
2. The City’s Annual Christmas Party will be held December 6, 2013.      
It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the Librarian’s Report.  The motion carried unanimously.
Old Business 

The Policy Committee met.  Numerous small changes were discussed.  The Board was generally in favor of keeping the book shelves looking fuller and non-fiction books being kept longer even if not checked out as often as some guidelines suggest.  Anne Bourner moved and Richard Cavalier seconded that the 

Report be accepted.  The motion carried unanimously.  

John Clendenin will check with Allan Farris to see if our letter requesting levy adjustments will be accepted.

Cristy reported that Eric Rapp finished the window repairs November 4, 2013.
New Business
The new insurance premiums and possibilities were discussed.  Final results may be known by the next meeting.  Minutes corrected as stated by board:  
"Beginning Nov. 1, 2013, John Stupegia has elected to pay out of pocket for health insurance with his present employer.  We are still researching on the cost savings to the library's budget with this measure."
 Anne Bourner moved and Richard Cavalier seconded that the meeting adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p. m.
Respectfully submitted,

Steven Gerlach--Secretary of the Board
